SELECTBOARD MEETING

MINUTES
January 22, 2024

I. OPEN MEETING –  Chairman Mark Bullard called the January 22, 2024, Selectboard meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Those present include Mark Bullard, Alfred Buckley, Michael Daley (Via Zoom), Zachary Brown, and Richard Thibeault (Joining at 6:42 p.m.)—members of the public Noreen Labrecque and Sam Mayne from the Essex County Natural Resources Conservation District.   
II.  Meeting Minutes–  Meeting minutes for the January 8, 2024, meeting were distributed and reviewed by board members before and at the meeting.  Al made a motion to approve the January 8, 2024, meeting minutes as written, and Mike seconded.  Chairman Bullard asked if there was further discussion; seeing none, he called for a vote.  The motion passed unanimously in the affirmative.
III. ADDITIONS/DELETIONS TO AGENDA – No additions or deletions were made to the agenda. 
IV. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT –
a. Sam Mayne – Essex County Natural Resources Conservation District – Sam Mayne, the District Manager, was in to thank the board for including a $1,000 appropriation to ECNRCD in their 2024 general budget.  Sam also gave a brief overview of the projects the district was doing in Canaan and shared various resources that may benefit the Town.  The four primary areas of interest and work in Canaan and Essex County are invasive plant species treatment, assistance for local farms, water quality testing for lakes and streams, and stormwater and road erosion work.  The board thanked Sam for attending and said they would be in touch if they had any questions or potential projects.  
b. Noreen Labrecque –  Noreen was in to go over the draft letter to the Vermont Department of Taxes.  The letter requests that the Town appeal the inclusion of SPAN 126-039-10240 in the EEPV sales study.  The listers requested to eliminate this sale as it had no market exposure and sold for about $50,000 over the grand list value.  If the sale is left in the study, it will affect the CLA in the coming years.  It may also force the Town to do another town-wide reappraisal sooner than anticipated.  Al made a motion to approve the letter and request as written.  Mike seconded the motion.  Chairman Bullard asked if there was further discussion; seeing none, he called for a vote.  The motion passed unanimously in the affirmative.  Chairman Bullard signed the letter.  Zach will make sure it gets to the proper parties.  
V. REPORT FROM HIGHWAY – 
a. Backhoe Repair – Zach reported to the board for Richard that he had the backhoe repaired last Friday.  One day last week, Richard was using the backhoe to clear snow off the sidewalks when an error code came across the dashboard.  He called the John Deere dealer where the backhoe was purchased, and they sent a technician up to fix the issue.   The techs fixed the DEF pump issue, and the backhoe is operational.  No invoice for the repair has been received.  
b. New Plow Truck Purchase -  No new action was taken on this agenda item.  The board will wait until everyone is in person and more quotes are received.   
c. School Plowing Insurance Claim – Zach told the board that nothing new has come up with the insurance claim, but he wanted to let them know that the deductible will be $1,000.  He will keep the board and Richard apprised of any updates.  
VI. REPORT FROM WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT –  
a. VRWA Vermont Works for Women Trailblazer Program – April wanted to let the board know that she was asked to participate in this new program aimed at getting more women involved in the wastewater and drinking water industry.  April will be hosting tours at the facility later this year.  The board wanted to let April know how proud they were of this accomplishment. 
VII. SOLID WASTE – 
a. Canaan Pay-as-you-Throw Stickers – The board discussed the new program—no new updates yet.  
VIII. NEW BUSINESS – 
a. Redetermination of EEPV Letter – See the General Public Comment bullet point (A) for the discussion and action on this agenda item.  
b. Complaint about 394 VT RTE 141 – The board discussed the recent damage to the property in question.  The Town has received several complaints over the years about the potential dangers of this property.  The complainants include the US Customs workers who are at the Canaan port.  The board will contact the Vermont Fire Marshall’s office to see what can be done about the property.  
c. Town of Maidstone Selectboard Request for a Meeting – The board reviewed a written request from the Town of Maidstone selectboard.  The request was to host a meeting with the seven town selectboards who will be affected by the new power line.  The board discussed the request at great length.  At this time, the board does not feel the need for a meeting of this nature and would like to stay neutral in the debate over the power line.  
d. Local Emergency Management Plan Update – Zach wanted to let the board know that OPH Consulting was still working on the LEMP update and presented the board with the work completed.  No further discussion or action was had at this time.  
e. Town Meeting Warning Review and Approval – The board read through the proposed town meeting warning.  Mike made a motion to approve the town meeting warning as written.  Al seconded this motion.  Chairman Bullard asked if there was further discussion; seeing none, he called for a vote.  The motion passed unanimously in the affirmative.  The board members present signed the warning.  Zach will send the warning via DocuSign to Mike for his signature.  
IX. OLD BUSINESS –  
a. County Budget – Zach presented the board with the County’s final budget.  The board was surprised by the significant increases.  Al Buckley volunteered to represent the Town at the budget hearing on January 31, 2024, at 9 a.m.  
b. Revolving Loan – Zach updated the board that things were finally moving along with the pending loan application by the Begins.  Bill Davies hopes to have the first draft prepared within the week.  
X. EXECUTIVE SESSION – No action nor discussion was taken.
XI. SORT MAIL/SIGN WARRANT – Warrant 02-24 for $65,757.98 was signed and executed by the board. 
XII. ADJOURN MEETING-  Al motioned for the meeting to be adjourned, and Mike seconded.  Chairman Bullard called for a vote.  The motion passed unanimously in the affirmative.  Chairman Bullard adjourned the meeting at 6:55 p.m.
